
SURCHARGE FEE CALCULATION 

Conn. Agencies Regs. § 28-24-8(a) prescribes a progressive wireline service schedule that is 

used by the Authority when calculating the E-911 monthly assessment fees for customer 

accounts with multiple lines. Pursuant to Conn. Gen. Stat. § 16-256g, the E-911 surcharge 

progressive rate schedule does not apply to wireless services. The regulation provides that if the 

number of access lines:  

• equals one, then the assessment factor shall be 1.0;

• equals two, then the assessment factor shall be .75;

• equals three, then the assessment factor shall be .67;

• equals four or five, then the assessment factor shall be .60;

• equals six, seven, eight, nine or ten, then the assessment factor shall be .50;

• equal to or greater than eleven but less than 26, then the assessment factor shall be .40;

• equal to or greater than 26 but less than 51, then the assessment factor shall be .33;

• equal to or greater than 51 but less than 100, then the assessment factor shall be .25; and

• equal to or greater than 100, then the assessment factor shall be .20.

Based on DESPP’s Operating Budget, the estimated number of subscriber lines, and the 

assessment schedule in Conn. Agencies Regs. § 28-24-8(a), all incumbent LECs, CLECs, 

CMRS, COCOT, VoIP, and wireless subscribers shall be assessed a per-line monthly fee in the 

following amounts: 

# of Wireline/VoIP/Access Lines Per-Line Monthly Fee 

1 $0.73

2 $0.55

3 $0.49

4 or 5 $0.44

6 – 10 $0.37

11 - 25 $0.29

26 - 50 $0.24

51- 99 $0.18

100+ $0.15

The Authority prescribes the foregoing E-911 Funding Assessment Schedule to
fund the FY 2025 Operating Budget, effective as of July 1, 2024. All incumbent ILECs,
CLECs, CMRS, and VoIP providers shall assess a fee to their respective subscribers in
accordance with the schedule. Providers that did not respond to the Authority's
interrogatories will be assessed the single line fee of $0.73.

Wireless Per-Line Monthly Fee 

Telephone Numbers $0.73



Pursuant to Conn. Gen. Stat. §16-256g and Conn. Agencies Regs. §28-24-8(a), the Authority and 

the DESPP have prescribed an E-911 funding assessment schedule based on budget requirements 

and anticipated revenues. All incumbent LECs, CLECs, CMRS, COCOT and VoIP providers are 

required for FY 2024/25 to continue to assess their respective subscribers based on a per-line or 

telephone number assessment ranging from $0.73 to $0.15, depending upon the subscribed 

number of access lines and telephone numbers. Pursuant to Conn. Gen. Stat. §28-24-10(a), the 

maximum allowed per line/telephone number surcharge rate is $0.75. The companies that did not 

respond to the Authority's interrogatories will be assessed the single line rate.




